
MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL MEETING

OF THE FIFTY LAKES CITY COUNCIL 

December 20th, 2024
The Special Meeting of the Fifty Lakes City Council was held on Friday, December 20th, 2024, at the city hall at 10:00 am.  The following officers were present: Toni Buchite, Mayor; Mark Bradley, Gary Staples, Randy Zeigler, absent Jill Radman, Council Members; Ann Raph, City Clerk. Also present Laurel Prem and David Winkelman.
Mayor Buchite presented David Winkelman, Winkelman Solar and Laurel Prem, Premium Grant Writing Services to discuss the MPCA Grant application.  Mr. Winkleman reviewed the work that has been so far with obtaining 3 bids and deciding on Wolf Track Solar for the proposed project on the city hall/bar building.  Council reviewed the cost of the proposed project of $142,570.06.  The city would qualify for a 30% Federal Renewable Energy credit of $42,771.  The MPCA Grant would be an additional $49,000 if it were awarded to the city leaving a balance of $50,799. Ms. Prem suggested the city contact Sourcewell to inquire if the city could apply for the $50,000 25% matching funds as soon as the application process opens on June 15th 2025 and as long as the city has the necessary paper work filed from the 2023-2024 grant received.  MOTION MADE BY MR. STAPLES AND SECONDED BY MR. BRADLEY TO APPROVE HIRING LAUREL PREM OF PREMIUM GRANT WRITING SERVICES TO WRITE THE MPCA GRANT FOR $49,000 FOR THE PROPOSED SOLAR PROJECT ON THE CITY HALL/BAR BUILDING.  When polled: All members voted aye.  Motion carried.  Ms. Radman absent.
Ms. Raph commented the city budgeted $450 to donate to the Initiative Foundation but a formal motion was not made to donate it.  MOTION MADE BY MR. BRADLEY AND SECONDED BY MR. ZEIGLER TO DONATE $450 TO THE INITIATIVE FOUNDATION FOR 2024.  When polled: All members voted aye.  Motion carried. Ms. Radman absent. 
Ms. Raph stated the city vacation policy reads “A MAXIMUM OF 50% UNUSED VACATION HOURS MAY BE CARRIED OVER INTO THE FOLLOWING CALENDAR YEAR AS OF DECEMBER 31.”  Mayor Buchite stated Ms. Raph has 160.76 of vacation hours to use or will lose ½ before the end of the 2024 year.  Council discussed how busy things have been and Ms. Raph covering as the interim manager and having limited ability to take the time off.  Mayor Buchite asked how many hours the deputy clerk position averages and moving that position to 32 hours per week.  Also, the lead bartender position being able to cover the manager position in absences.  MOTION MADE BY MR. STAPLES AND SECONDED BY MR. ZEIGLER TO APPROVE PAYING ANN RAPH, CITY CLERK, 80.38 HOURS OF HER VACATION TIME AT $35.82 PER HOUR FOR THE 2024 YEAR.  When polled: All members voted aye.  Motion carried. Ms. Radman absent. Council encourages Ms. Raph to begin using her vacation time more. 
Mr. Bradley commented on the city’s vision of the future of the community center/fire hall/maintenance building.   Ms. Prem stated the first step is to come up with a plan on exactly what the city wants to do and then Ms. Prem can begin looking at what is available for grants.  The council is waiting to get the feasibility study back from the city engineer on the building and then will begin working on the planning process.    
The Council would like to express our sincere gratitude to Mr. Zeigler for his dedicated service over the past 18 months. 

MOTION MADE BY MAYOR BUCHITE AND SECONDED BY MR. BRADLEY TO ADJOURN.  Meeting adjourned at 11: 22 am.
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Ann M. Raph, Clerk/Treasurer


